CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE
M. L. “Lin” Koester
Chief Administrative Officer

March 18, 1998 Q
9]

Honorable Charles W. Campbell, Jr.
Presiding Judge

Ventura County Superior Court

800 South Victoria Avenue

Ventura, CA 93009

Dear Judge Camphell:

SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO THE VENTURA COUNTY GRAND JURY
REPORT ON GANG ACTIVITY AND ENFORCEMENT

In accordance with State requirements, the attached response to the 1997-98
Grand Jury Final Report is hereby being transmitted. The Board of Supervisors
adopted the response on March 9, 1999.

Should you have any questions, please call me at 654-2681.

Sincerely,

M.L. Koester
Chief Administrative Officer

Enclosure

\/C/ Grand Jury

Hall of Administration L # 1940
800 South Victoria Avenue, Ventura, CA 83009 - (805) 654-2680 - FAX (805) 654-5106




county of ventura CHEF AMNISTRATYE r e

Chief Administrative Officer

March 9, 1999

Board of Supervisors
County of Ventura

800 South Victoria Avenue
Ventura, CA 93009

RESPONSE TO THE VENTURA COUNTY GRAND JURY
REPORT ON GANG ACTIVITY AND ENFORCEMENT

Reco e

That your Board approve the attached response to be filed with the Presiding
Judge of the Superior Court in accordance with State statute.

ion:

The Probation Agency has prepared the following response on Gang Activity and
Enforcement in Ventura County. The attached response was not included with
the 1997-98 Grand Jury Final Reports that were previously submitted to the
Presiding Judge on September 22, 1998. A draft of this response was recentily
distributed to your Board for review and comment, as well as to the Presiding
Judge and Grand Jury.

No additional comments were received from your Board during the review period.
We acknowledge the dedication and commitment exhibited by the Grand Jury to
improve the quality of County services, and commend them for their efforts. This
report should be filed as indicated in the above-recommended action.

Should you have any questions or require additional information regarding this
item, please contact Robert Sherman at 662-6792.

Respectfully submitted,

B

M.L. Koester
Chief Administrative Officer

Attachment
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